

EAA Ultralight Chapter 75

North Central Wisconsin Lite Flyers

PO Box 12 • Schofield, WI • 54476

Editorial Notes by Larry Gordon

We Can't Always Stay Longer

Slowly our hours of sunlight are diminishing for the next three months, until the winter solstice on December 21st. We will be losing over 4 hrs until then. As it is, my flight time in the evenings is too short to begin heating up the oil in the Rotax and expect to fly out of the pattern in time to still see the sun up! The only way to even do that during the later days of August, and still have dinner, was to fly out for the weekly WI Hamburger Social in your branch. That is probably why those final fly-outs on the calendar were pretty well attended. Hopefully, the shorter hours of daylight this meteorological fall will be clear, crisp, calm, and colorful, so that I can play catch up for the lack of tach time that I put on this summer.

ArkanSTOL 2022

If you are still looking for a fall flying adventure, I just received

a notice that the ArkanSTOL 2022 Ozark Challenge will be taking place at Byrd's Adventure Center, Sept 28 - Oct 2nd, in the beautiful Ozark Mountains. Last year's event was attended by Chapter UL 75 members Steve Krueger, Dan Marlenga, Paul Buss, Lyle Banser, and myself. It was a memorable experience, as well as a scenic aviation adventure. More information and volunteer applications can be found at arkanstol.com, as well as the Ozark adventure article in the Chapter 75 Oct. 2021 newslet-

Click Your Heels - **There's No** Place Like Home

I used to say that "I'm smarter today, than I was yesterday", but I'm not sure that it is still true. Growing up, we always assumed that the first day of fall was Sept. 21st, and the 1st day of spring was always March 21st. As a kid, I could have put money where my mouth was,



and come out a winner! Now I will have to consult the internet, or The Farmers' Almanac for the September start to the autumn solar equinox, or know that fall starts the 21st of September 2092 and 2096. Ta' hell! A changing world can leave us drowning in information that may or may not be pertinent to our purpose, correct or not, perhaps never to be used, leave us more baffled than when we began our search, or it can become the key to the puzzle. There may be differences in the details, but of necessity? Not necessarily. So, do we lose sleep over when meteorological fall starts, or that the fall equinox begins Thursday, September 22, 2022 at 8.04 p.m., CDT? I think I need a break to reset my buttons in the "big blue yonder" and make sure I'm on the ground before the streetlights come on!

Vol 27, Issue 9 September 2022

Inside this issue

Editorial Notes	1		
Fly Nights 2022			
Treasurer Report	2		
Officers	2		
Membership Form	2		
August Meeting Minutes	3		
Calendar of Events	3		
Next Chapter Meeting	3		
Buy Trade Sell			
Other Chapters	4		

Fly Night 2022 Wrap Up

We had a few cancellations this year due to bad weather or high winds. The fly nights that went off without a hitch, drew a good number of aircraft and other vehicles.

I'd like to thank all that hosted our gatherings and those who were able to fly/drive and attend. It's always a good time and all had safe flights.

Now is a good time to volunteer to host for the 2023 season. We meet the first and third Tuesday of June, July and August. The first Tuesday in June and first Tuesday in August are spoken for, the other

dates are wide open. If interested in hosting, please text me at 715 891 7213 or send an email to: flyguy963@gmx.com

Fly night coordinator

Dick Neitzel





EAA Ultralight Chapter 75 Page 2

North Central Wisconsin

Lite Flyers

PO Box 12

Schofield, WI 54476



2

F

 \bigcirc

President

0

Vice President

Secretary

715-496-0140

Larry Gordon

Web Editor

715-253-2490 Lyle Banser 715-493-8016 Joe Mapes 715-570-2320

Fly Night Coordinator

Tony Borchardt 715-370-4321



Steve Krueger 715-536-8828

Dan Marlenga 715-573-6220

Colleen Hansen

Treasurer

Larry Wenning 715-536-5326

Newsletter Editor

715-513-0911

Tom Voss 715-892-0900

Board Members

Paul Buss

Dick Neitzel 715-891-7213

Facebook Moderator



NCWLF Treasurer Report September 2022 Submitted by Larry Wenning

Checking		<u>Savings</u>		
Balance Forward	\$ 2,073.40	Balance Forward	\$ 12,181.22	
Checking Deposits		Interest 8/31/22		.10
Checking Payments		Savings Balance	\$ 12,181.32	
Checking Balance	\$ 2,073.40	<u>Total Cash</u>	\$ 14,254.72	

EAA ULTRALIGHT CHAPTER 75

Mail Check Payable To:

North Central Wisconsin Lite Flyers Application Form for Membership and Subscription

NCWLF P.O. Box 12 Schofield, WI 54476

May we Send you an Electronic Version of the Newsletter? Yes

Name Phone Address

City State Zip

Type of plane you fly

Membership Dues Schedule

- \$ 15 May • \$ 12 August
 - \$ 9 November
- \$ 6 February

• \$ 14 June

e-mail

EAA#

- \$ 11 September \$ 8 December
- \$ 5 March

- \$ 13 July
- \$ 10 October
- \$ 7 January
- \$ 4 April

Payment of dues affords me voting privileges, and a subscription to news updates.

Send dues to: NCWLF P.O. Box 12 Schofield, WI 54476

This newsletter is a monthly publication of the North Central Wisconsin Lite Flyers and is free to all club members. Send items you would like included in the newsletter to:

Thomas L. Voss

138213 Short Lane Dr Marathon, WI 54448 Items received by the 5th are considered for that months' publication. Send comments, questions, suggestions, etc... to tvosswi@gmail.com









August 2022 NCWLF Meeting Minutes

The August 20,2022 Chapter 75 EAA meeting was called to order by President Steve Krueger. There were 13 people, zero planes, two tow motors in a trailer and one mechanical bull. Thank you for hosting us goes to Jack and Dolly LaSee and to Jim and Jenny Jakel. Always great to come to Abbotsford.

Secretary's report was read by Colleen Hansen. Motion to accept made by Larry Wenning. Motion seconded by Lyle Banser, Motion carried.

Treasurer's report was read by Larry Wenning. Motion to accept made by Lyle Banser. Motion seconded by Jack LaSee.

Announcements:

This year's EAA Air venture was a huge success and very safe. Also, it was the 40th anniversary of Part 103. Huge thank you goes to Chapter Volunteers. Many hands make light work.

Musky Day at Boulder Junction
- Plane Attendance was up

500% from last year. There were 28 planes. It will be the 25th Anniversary next year and a special PIC hat is on the design floor. The Boulder Junction Airport Committee also thanks the Chapter 75 as well for the help that was given that day and the planning involved.

New Business:

The Wisconsin Ultralight Light Plane Advisory Council has dissolved. In doing so the funds were split between Chapter 1 and our chapter. Steve presented a check to Larry in the amount of \$2,502.38 to put into the treasury.

Tuesday Night Fly Nights are done for the season. Special thank you to Dick Neitzel for coordinating.

Safety Discussion on Check Lists - the importance never goes away. Use your check lists!!

Evan Hansen talked about the two hamburger socials we went to last week in Wisconsin

Rapids and Mauston. A wide variety of food and people.

The \$100 drawing was won on the 18th pull. The following people did not win:

Glenn Burt, Morgan Borchardt, Rich Prange. Ken Petznick, James VanWychen, Charles Ercegovac, Gary Schulz, James Gresens, Steve Norris, Dale Kanitz, Curt Greene, Orlyn Hansen, David Harris, James Kleman, Ron Detert, Ray Marvin, Jim Tittle and was ultimately won by Colleen Hansen.

Next meeting will be September 17th. Lil O'Hare field, Little Chicago hosted by Dan and Patty Marlenga. See the newsletter for details.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting was made by Lyle Banser. Motion seconded by Jack LaSee.

Respectfully submitted,
Colleen Hansen
Recording Secretary

Next NCWLF Meeting September 17

Our Next Chapter meeting will be Saturday Sept 17th, 10:30 am at Dan and Patty Marlenga's Little O'Hare field near Little Chicago.

Please use 122.9 to self announce for Lil O'Hare. Be aware of no radio traffic. For additional information contact Dan 715 573 6220. Hope to see you there.

Buy Trade Sell

- Don Mahn's Hangar. 40' x 40'. Wild Rose Airport W23. \$20,000. 920-460-6848.
- Free air Rotax 447 (150 Hrs) \$800, 36MM Bing Carb \$150, Intake Silencer (New) \$150, Ducati 447-503 Fly Wheel \$100, 447 Ducati Crankshaft \$200, Ignition Housing Free Air \$150, Used (2) 447 Pistons \$50, Mag end Balance Master \$60, K&N Air Filter (New) \$35, Rotax 503 Exhaust Manifold W/ EGT Ports \$100, Ultralight Skis \$120. Orlyn Hansen, Chile WI 715 683 2710

2022 Calendar of Events

September 19 Chapter Meeting Little Chicago Dan Marlenga October 15 Chapter Meeting November 12 Chapter Meeting

December 10 Chapter Meeting



Other Area EAA Chapters

EAA UL 1 Milwaukee Steve Magdic 262-820-9938 steve.magdic@1psg.com EAA 41 Oshkosh Greg Burneske greg.burneske@gmail.com (920) 415-1584 EAA 640 Wausau Scott Feldbruegge feldbruegge@charter.net 715-573-5199 EAA 992 Marshfield Chris Owens EAA 1577 Three Lakes Elliot Halyburton 815-474-2774 eaa1577@gmail.com

https://chapters.eaa.org/ul75

